Faculty Council Meeting Minutes
April 28, 2005
Members Present: Jim Braun, Larry Booth,  Steve Burnett, Thomas Harden, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Tom Eddins, Bob Fox, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Sherry Richardson and Joe Trachtenberg 
Non-members Present: Cathie Aust, Tom Barnett, Phillip DePoy, Peter Fitzpatrick, Charles Ford, Anthony Giovannitti, Gerald Heavens, Ben Hopkins, Bud Miller, Judith Plawecki, Nykesha Potts, Kim Robinson, Roodgine Rosenberg, Steve Stephens, Ray Wallace, and Sabrina Williams
Meeting called to order at noon
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the April 14th meeting were approved.
Reports- 

CAPC- Fox

· A motion was entered then withdrawn to postpone voting on CAPC proposals in the absence of the Provost and Associate Provost. Harden indicated that three Deans were present who had significant input, so the proposals were considered in the Provost and Associate Provost’s absence.
· There was discussion of the CAPC proposals. A motion to approve the programs, minors and proposals presented in the batch was approved with one abstention.
· Next CAPC meeting May 3, 2005.

Provost- No Report

President-Harden
· Budget hearings started today; we did not get as much money as asked for. Harden encouraged participation at the hearings to learn the funding needs of other departments.

· Dr. Rome has announced that he is leaving for Morehouse at the end of the fiscal year.

· Information about the name change was submitted to the BOR but we have not received a response yet.
· The graduate proposal was submitted and acknowledged by the BOR. We are hoping for a quick response.

· Harden acknowledged and applauded the leadership of CAPC and Faculty Council.
· Concern was expressed regarding tenure track positions-lines will be added but Harden did not have a definite number of how many.

· Concern was expressed about revisiting the issue of lack of use of technology by faculty. It was tabled and sent to the Provost Office for follow-up but we have not heard a response. Harden will check on a response and report back. A suggestion offered includes re-emphasizing the importance of technology use to new faculty during faculty planning week.

· A suggestion was made to combine the course and instructor evaluations because students can’t seem to make a distinction between the two. It was explained that SACS and the QEP is the reason why the two instruments are separated. By the end of Fall data should be available to show if there is a distinction between the two instruments.

· The timeline for implementation of the parking plan is January 2006 

QEP-No Report

Old Business- No Report
New Business- Fitzpatrick
· The Smith Awards process was discussed
· A motion to adopt the proposal by the Smith Award Committee was not approved.

· A motion to table this issue and revisit after consideration of suggestions was approved. There was a suggestion to include all the specific procedures in the proposal.
 Announcements
· Braun thanked Heather for her help with the microphones
· This is the last meeting of the 2004-2005 year with a possible summer meeting

· May 3, 2005 is SGA inauguration. Heavens acknowledged three student visitors who will be a part of SGA next year.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:25 p.m.
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